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Seeing the sentient beings of the nembutsu throughout the worlds, countless as particles, in the ten quarters, the 

Buddha grasps and never abandons them and therefore is named, “Amida.”1 

 

The first weekend of May marked another successful food bazaar at the Buddhist Church of Florin.  I cannot 

express my gratitude enough to our bazaar committee, Ann Tsukamoto and Norma Nakata, in addition to the 

chairs of each group and all of the countless volunteers who helped make this bazaar another fruitful fundraiser 

for the temple.   

 

That weekend I was recruited by Lois Kashiwase to assist with the rolling of makizushi.  Although I worried 

about my abilities to prepare and roll the sushi correctly and beautifully, I was happy to help since it was a task 

that made me feel even more included in my new Sangha.  With Mrs. Myrna Hitomi’s encouragement, I even 

prepared a few ohagi, which was also very fun to do.   

 

Since I was a beginner at rolling makizushi, my station was set up next to Lois.  She instructed me to lay the piece 

of nori down and then cover most of it with the seasoned rice.  “Don’t squish too hard,” Lois said as she showed 

me how to spread the rice out evenly over the sheet of nori.  Then we placed the shiitake mushrooms in a row, 

followed by the kanpyo, celery, and egg with a sprinkling of dried shrimp.  Then came the rolling, which seemed 

like the most nerve-wracking part.  I wanted to make sure that I rolled it tight enough to keep everything from 

falling out, but I also wanted to make sure that I did not squish it into one big blob of rice. 

 

I must have been hungry while rolling the makizushi because I kept thinking about how much I like shiitake 

mushrooms.  However, every ingredient in the roll looked really appetizing.  Each of the ingredients are well 

seasoned or have their own particular taste and texture, which pairs well with the other elements of the roll.  

Because of this artfully delicious pairing, makizushi is not only pretty when served, but also very tasty.          

 

Makizushi can be very symbolic of our Sangha and Buddhism.  Each of us brings our own experiences, views, 

and personalities to our temple, which makes us unique and special individuals.  This is similar to the various 

flavors and ingredients of the makizushi.  The large amount of tiny grains of rice that it takes to make one roll is 

unknown, but must be acknowledged and appreciated.  This is likened to the countless conditions of our lives, 

seen and unseen, that allow us to be alive in this present moment.  In addition, the nori that binds and holds 

everything together in makizushi represents the Buddha’s teachings.  Nori is like the grasp and embrace of Amida 

Buddha’s wisdom and compassion for all of us. 

 

Although we all have different qualities that make us individuals, we must also acknowledge the interdependence 

of all lives to live harmoniously together and the Buddha-Dharma that binds us.  

 

In Gassho, 

Rev. Candice Shibata 
 

 

                                                 
     1 From Hymns of the Pure Land, Collected Works of Shinran, 347. 
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BUDDHIST CHURCH OF FLORIN 

FUNERAL AND MEMORIAL SERVICES 

 

Funerals 

 

In the event of a death in the family, please follow these guidelines. 

 

 For Makuragyo service, contact the Buddhist Church of Florin’s resident minister, Reverend Candice Shibata, at 

(916) 383-1831 during business hours of 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.  If the church office is closed, contact Reverend 

Shibata at (209) 810-5601. 

 

 For the funeral service, contact Reverend Candice Shibata to determine the service date. 

 

 The Buddhist Church of Florin’s Funeral Committee is available to assist the family with the preparation of the 

general arrangements for the funeral.  Please call the funeral committee chairpersons, Ron Okimura at (916) 428-

7423 or (916) 202-4589 (cell) or Walter Menda at (916) 392-1896 or (916) 835-0281 (cell) for assistance. 

 

 Orei guidelines: 

 -Orei to Reverend Candice Shibata 

 -Orei to Buddhist Church of Florin 

 

 (Please refer to the Donation Guidelines in the Buddhist Church of Florin’s Funeral and Memorial 

Service Guidelines) 

 

Family Memorial Services (i.e. 49th day, 1st year, 3rd year, 7th year, etc.) 

 

In the event of a family memorial service, please follow these guidelines. 

 

 To schedule a service date, please contact the Buddhist Church of Florin’s resident minister, Reverend Candice 

Shibata, at (916) 383-1831 during business hours of 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. 

 

 Family brings homyo to service. 

 

 Family provides the altar flowers and osonae (manju) for the service. 

 

 It is helpful if the family provides to the minister: 

-Background information on deceased (spouse, children, relatives) 

-Date of birth/Date of death; Cause of death 

 

 Orei guidelines:  

 -Orei to Reverend Candice Shibata 

 -Orei to Buddhist Church of Florin 

 

 (Please refer to the Donation Guidelines in the Buddhist Church of Florin’s Funeral and  Memorial 

Service Guidelines) 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

Senior Lunch Program 

Next Lunch:  September 11 
The Senior Lunch Program headed by Iron Chef Lloyd Okimura completed its 10th year on May 8 with tamale prepared by Mary 

Inouye and her tamale helpers Terry Kagiyama, Alice Kataoka, Emi Watanabe, and steamer and pot scrubber Harry Inouye.  

Diners also enjoyed Spanish rice, beans, taco salad and dessert of chocolate cake!  Yummy!  Everything was delicious!  What a 

delicious way to end the year! 

 

Since some of the helpers are going on a trip to Japan beginning on June 12th, it was decided that the lunch in May was a fitting time 

to end the year.  BUT don’t forget the 11th year of the senior lunch program will begin in September -- September 11 to be exact with 

something delicious that Chef Lloyd will prepare. 

 

Thank you to all the dedicated helpers:  Janet Sonoda for her wonderful desserts and salads, Janet Kuroda, Treasurer, Diane Nakao 

for shopping and preparing salads and more, Tomio and Shirley Ito for all the decorations, music and photographs they provide every 

month, and George Miyao and Tomio for providing bottled water, Judy Shimizu and Sharon Yamamoto for conducting the raffle, 

Gary Okamoto, Dave Wakabayashi, Dean Okasaki, Donna Kunisaki, Jan Takeuchi, Mike Kakutani, Ben Kusaka, Harvey 

Kadoya, Diane Muranaka, Jean Okamoto, Myrna Hitomi, Eric Fujii (sous chef), Ron Okimura, Lois Kashiwase, Peggy 

Okabayashi, Alice Okimura, Craig Shijo, Debbie Yamamoto, Jeanne Nakamura, JoAnn Kusaka, and Sandy Okuno.  A BIG 

THANK you to all without whom we could not continue the senior lunch program. 

 

We are looking forward to the eleventh year beginning in September after a well-deserved rest.  As Lloyd said, HE’S TIRED!  Thank 

you all for your dedicated service, especially Lloyd!!! 
 

LOTUS Club 
We owe a debt of gratitude to the men and women who continue the LOTUS Club headed by Gary Okamoto and Ron Shimizu.    

Established in 2012 by Gary, the Club continues to flourish with sustenance provided by the women who provide lunches for them.  

Thanks to LOTUS Club members the church grounds remain beautiful for all to enjoy!  The bodhi tree located in the Heisei Garden 

has survived after several winters and has become full and lush (the tree is still adorned with Xmas tree lights to keep it warm during 

cold winters).  The trees and bushes are kept neatly trimmed and the parking lot kept clean by Gary who uses the leaf blower to keep it 

that way.  He refuses to wear a mask but he does use ear muffs (protector? Don’t know what they’re called).  The men help Lloyd 

Okimura with maintenance of the church facility as well.  Thank you to Lloyd, Gary, Ron, Mike Kakutani, Ben Kusaka, Jan 

Takeuchi, Harvey Kadoya, George Miyao who go over and beyond expectations to keep the Church beautiful.  AND thank you to 

Tomio Ito who toils in the TGarden that provides fresh vegetables for our lunches.  We are looking forward to the daikon he planted 

to make takuan.  Also, Tomio very quietly purchased paper towel holders and a toaster for the kitchen.  Thanks Tomio.  Thank you to 

the women who come every Thursday to prepare lunches.  They are Myrna Hitomi, Jean Okamoto, Judy Shimizu, and JoAnn 

Kusaka. 

 

LOTUS Club 

Volunteers Needed 

The Florin Buddhist Church’s LOTUS Club is a group of retired members and friends who do church yard 

maintenance every Thursday morning from 8 AM to Noon.  At noon, the LOTUS Club ladies cook and serve 

delicious lunch meals. 

 

In 2012, the Florin Buddhist Church’s Board of Directors eliminated the church’s paid commercial gardener to 

save money in the Church’s budget.  The LOTUS Club was established with the responsibility of maintaining 

the churchyard…mow the lawn, weed, prune trees and shrubs, and other yard maintenance duties as required. 

 

The average age of the LOTUS Club volunteers are 73 years old and getting older.  Young retirees are needed 

to continue the work of the LOTUS Club.   

 

Practice DANA (selfless giving) and experience the impermanence of nature as the flowers, plants and trees 

change during the four seasons. 

 

YOUNG RETIREES, PLEASE COME AND HELP ON THURSDAY MORNINGS.  

 



 
Note: The LOTUS Club can provide work projects for those High School students needing Community Service work during the 

Summer. 

 

Buddhist Church of Florin 

Dharma School Events 

June 2018 

 

 

 June 10, 2018: Dharma School Graduation 

    Father's Day Luncheon 

 July 4, 2018:  DS Potluck & fireworks 7-10 PM 

 July 19-22, 2018: DS Family Camping Trip 

 

 

Please join us on Sunday, June 10, 2018, as we recognize the promotions and 

graduations of some of our Dharma School students.  We will also be celebrating Father’s Day with a luncheon 

after service. 

 

Dharma School is selling $10 Jamba Juice Fundraiser Cards.  These “Buy 1 Get 1” cards contain 6 

opportunities to purchase one smoothie and receive another of equal/lesser value for 

free at participating locations.  These $10 cards, with a value of up to $35, are available 

for purchase from Dharma School families and teachers.  The proceeds from this 

ongoing fundraiser will benefit the BCF Dharma School program.  Thank you for your 

support! 
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Buddhist Church of Florin 

Buddhist Women’s Association 

May 2018 Report 

 

The boutique held during the recent food bazaar on May 6 was successful thanks to Fusa Okamoto’s uri and 

strawberry jam, Sharon Yamamoto’s peanut clusters, Donna Kunisaki’s brownies, Jan Takeuchi’s coconut 

mochi and blueberry mochi, Yukiye Hoffman’s kasanemochi and combu tsukudan, Margie Sunahara’s potato 

chip cookies and lemon filled cupcakes, Beverly Tanaka’s cranberry, white chocolate, pecans cookies, Sharon 

Okamoto’s brownies, Peggy Okabayashi’s cucumber tsukemono and jewelry, and Ailene Nishida’s succulents 

(cacti).  Thank you to Peggy Okabayashi and Judy Shimizu for setting up the boutique for all the food bazaars. 

 

Summer Camp will be held on August 13 & 14.  Workshops include card making, taiko and qi gong sessions as 

well as a note pad craft session by Mike Shibata.  Other workshops are being considered. 

 

A kimekomi workshop will be held Saturday, August 25 from 9-4pm.  Isako Wasano will conduct a one-day 

workshop for the proceeds to benefit Florin’s Centennial fund.  Registration costs (TBA) will include workshop 

fee and doll price. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 



 

 



 
 

  

Obon Festival 
July 8, 2018 

Buddhist Church of Florin 
 

BWA Obento Pre-Order Form 
 

BBQ Chicken & Beef Tri-tip Obento  - $15.00 
Box meal of chicken & sliced beef tri-tip, rice, sunomono, vegetables (nishime), age, and 
Japanese pickles! 
 

Pick-up from 12 Noon to 2:30 p.m. 
Please cut and detach here, and return bottom half with payment. 

 

 
 NAME  ____________________________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL   ____________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE No.  ________________________________________________________ 
 
 

Mail To: 

Florin Buddhist Women’s Association 
Obon Pre-Orders 
P. O. Box 292006 
Sacramento, CA  95829-2006 

 

  Chicken  & Beef Obento    $15.00  x  ________ = $ ______   

                                                   Make Checks Payable to:  Florin BWA 

Or Call Myrna Hitomi at 682-8870 or Judie Miyao at 427-8512 to 
place your order 

  Please Send Pre-Orders and Payment by June 30 

 

 

 

 

 

Buddhist Church of Florin 

Church Fundraisers 



 

 



 

Spring is Here! 

 

Purchase Scrip GIFT CARDS and Shop on AMAZONSMILE  
 

Scrip Gift Cards and AmazonSmile 

 

Please help support the Church every time you shop at stores and/or online when shopping on 

Amazon.  The Church receives a portion of the sales from the Scrip Gift Cards and from 

Amazon. 

 

These fundraisers help pay for the Church’s annual operating expenses such as ministerial 

expenses, utilities, janitorial, repairs, supplies, etc. 

 

Scrip Gift Cards 

 

Scrip Gift Cards are another way to pay for your everyday purchases in place of cash, checks 

and credit cards.  The Church receives a portion of the Scrip Gift Card sales.  Scrip Gift Cards 

are available from over 780 stores and businesses such as grocery stores, department stores, 

restaurants, movie theaters, etc. 

 

To purchase scrip gift cards, please contact Ann Tsukamoto at (916) 683-3401 or Walter Menda 

at (916) 392-1896.  You can also order scrip gift cards online. 

 

AmazonSmile 

 

AmazonSmile is a new program offered by Amazon that is an easy way to support the Church 

every time you shop.  Amazon donates a percentage of your purchases to the Church. 

 

 

Please purchase Scrip Gift Cards from the Buddhist Church of Florin and shop on 

AmazonSmile  

 

THANK YOU for your support. 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
  



 

BUDDHIST CHURCH OF FLORIN 
7235 Pritchard Road, P.O. Box 2920006, Sacramento, CA 95829-2006 (916) 383-1831 

 

Project: Support the 100th Anniversary Church 
                  Preservation 
Order a Commemorative Brick or Bench Plaque Today!  

 

ORDER AND DONOR FORM: 
 

Become a permanent part of the 100th Anniversary celebration of the Buddhist Church of Florin as we continue "Honoring 
Our Past, Celebrating Our Future”.  Your pledge or donation will help fund the renovation of our temple, kitchen, and 
multipurpose room.   
 
Don't delay!   The brick pavers and bench plaques will be available for purchase until February 28, 2018. 
 

1. ____    I wish to pledge or donate $2,500 to order a brick paver. See cover page for example. 

Please print carefully!  Clearly write the text that will be engraved on the brick paver.  Messages can be up to 23 characters 
per line (punctuation and space count as a character). Maximum of four lines. 
 

___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ 

  

___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___  ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___  

 

___ ___ ___ ___  ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___  

 

___ ___ ___ ___  ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___ ___  

 

2. ____   I wish to pledge or donate $5,000 to order a bench plaque. 

The bench plaque size is being finalized.  To reserve a bench plaque please call Ron Okimura (916-428-7423 or email at 
rokimura@comcast.net 
 

3. ____    I wish to pledge or donate  $____________________payable by February 28, 2018 

 

Please make checks payable to:  Buddhist Church of Florin 

Please send checks and order form to:  Buddhist Church of Florin, 100th Anniversary Project, P.O. Box 292006, 

Sacramento, CA  95829  

 

Name:  _________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Address: ________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone Number:  __________________________________________________________________ 

  

mailto:rokimura@comcast.net


 

 



 

 


